REGION 8 STEWARDS MEETING

Minutes of January 18, 2022
The meeting was done as a zoom/phone conference. The meeting was called to order at 6:05 by Region 8 Coordinator Danielle Bridger. A motion to amend the agenda to move committee reports fist on the agenda was made by B. Giddings 2nd by V Warren and carried. A motion to approve the 11/16/2021 minutes was made by M. Chiarello, 2nd by V. Warren and carried
Region 8 Advocate Discussion- a) Telecommuting- a bill passed by the legislature will be going to the governor for signature. We anticipate her vetoing it.  While we appreciate the legislature wanting to be involved, we do not want the legislature getting into our collective bargaining agreements.  What we need is for GOER to stop interfering in L/M agency telecommuting agreements reached by agencies.

Legislators are able to telecommute why not the union members who are being told to return to work unable to telecommute.  Members are frustrated with returning and not having proper PPE in some   agencies.  President Spence did secure a supply of KN895 masks, and they are being distributed to member now. B)  Parking and Parking Lot Discussion- Navigator passes are being given out with parking permits.  Cameras are being installed in buses so if there is an incident reported they can look at footage.  If problems arise members should file a complaint The filtration systems in buses have been refitted and they have assured us that buses are cleaned each evening. OGS vehicles at lots have been fitted with more noticeable intense lighting so members can find them in lots if help is needed.
Treasurers Report-   K. Nadeau- a report was put up on screen to view but Kelly had a problem with logging into speak to us.  Danielle went over the reports and pointed out line items and what they were for.  There is an issue with EOL- she is all owed 4 days but is only being issued 3 so it is being discussed with her agency to straighten out.   Expenses for the holiday event and delegate dinner are on this report and there was a refund that is coming back to R8 for busses ordered and then cancelled for transport to the NYS fair.  We will have a $600 credit for a future bus rental and the balance will be reimbursed. 
Secretary’s Report- K. Danish-   The Holily Event at the Crowne Plaza (formerly the Desmond) on Wolf Rd on Friday December 10, 2021, was a great a success.  All had a good time.  Karen noted that retirees are receiving 40+ applications a month again from active members who are retiring.
Committee Reports- 
a) PAC – M. Chiarello- retirees have drafted a new COLA legislation bill with an escalator clause.  We will want support once we have sponsors and bill numbers. P. Lyons reviewed the Governors State of the State and went over state and federal legislative agendas.  Legislative endorsements will not be made until June, but an early endorsement of Comptroller Tom DiNapoli and Senator Chuck Schumer was made. They have good voting records on PEF issues and support us. Nothing to report on PACPALS.  Member issues are still telecommuting, and hazard pay. The December dinner meeting had Senator James Tedisco as the guest speaker.  About 36 members were in attendance.  Senator Tedisco was recognized as one of three with a perfect PEF voting score.  He acknowledged he is working on the PEF campaign Less is more that especially affects Parole and Corrections. b) Civil Service- B. Giddings- They had a kickoff meeting to get things started again. Rene Shekerjian from PEF Civil Service Enforcement was in to speak. He has a great background since he came from CS and can now see our points. They are working on better communication to members for more involvement.  They discussed Selective Certification and exam issues.  

d) IT- J. Desso-.  Return to work/telecommuting will also be topics for discussion they are looking for interested members. You do not have to be in IT titles to attend. Still issues with sending out notices to members to attend meetings. OITS member are notified but now sure who else gets the notices. Return to work and discrepancies between agencies’ is a problem. It seems agencies all handle it differently- consistency would be better. They are creating a map of excuses management is using for not doing it telecommuting We will be able to use this information at LM meetings with agencies.  UDEMY is still being discussed. The main issue is trying to get an many onboard as possible. The more involved the better price members can get for the online courses.  
e) Women’s – they are currently working on reconstituting this committee.  Danielle is on ACCFL- and they are having a panel discussion with newly elected Senator Michele Hinchey and hopefully three others who will be on a zoom meeting and members will be able to join the meeting and it will hopefully invigorate interest in participating on a committee.
The meeting adjourned at 7:00 PM.   
NEXT MEETING DATE:

February 15 18, 2022
Respectfully, 
Karen Danish

Region 8 Secretary
